
ARKANSAS HOME BUILDERS ASSN.
1st QTR. 2023

March 30, GLR Construction Conference
April 13, GFS General Membership
April  5, Simpson Strong Tie Class
April 25, NEA General Membership
April 27, Saline Golf Tournament
May 12, NWA Clay Shoot
July 5, 2nd Quarter State Meeting

arkansashomebuilders.org

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

WOULD YOU LIKE TO LIST AN EVENT? 
EMAIL: AHBA.STAFF@GMAIL.COM

For more information about the list 
of current events please contact
Brenda @ ahba.staff@gmail.com

https://members.hbaglr.com/events
https://fortsmithhomebuilders.com/event/
https://training.strongtie.com/stc/sstpub/psciis.dll?CLASSMENU=sstpub&searchoption=FIELDS&fisDirectList=1&field0=hide&value0=No&field1=XOWNER&value1=23
https://training.strongtie.com/stc/sstpub/psciis.dll?CLASSMENU=sstpub&searchoption=FIELDS&fisDirectList=1&field0=hide&value0=No&field1=XOWNER&value1=23
https://training.strongtie.com/stc/sstpub/psciis.dll?CLASSMENU=sstpub&searchoption=FIELDS&fisDirectList=1&field0=hide&value0=No&field1=XOWNER&value1=23
https://www.salinehba.org/calendar-contact-info
https://nwahba.com/


NEW YEAR • NEW FACES

2023 State Chairman • Ben Booth

Ben began his construction career as a framing carpenter
in high school, working summers for a Builder who was a
family friend on his custom homes. What began as a
summer job, turned into a full time job in college working
around classes and then into hands-on remodeling
including his own fraternity house. After an opportunity to
go back to work for the same builder he started with
originally this time as a project manager, Ben fell in love
with the entire building process and met his now-wife
Cassie who was studying Interior Design in college. His
journey to Northwest Arkansas from Central Arkansas in
2005 included helping his father with his sprinkler and
landscaping business, building a 62 unit patio home
subdivision in Little Rock for a developer and the role of
COO of a production building company from 2005-2008
where he oversaw multiple superintendents and 120+
homes. In 2008, he went back to his first love in
construction, the high end custom homes that he began
his building career with. His work has now been featured in
multiple publications, and he has won many awards for
his work including TOP TEN Best Residential Builders in
Citiscapes Magazine several years in a row. After serving
as President of the NWA Home Builders Association both in
2011 and 2020 and the Board of Directors for 12 years, he
currently serves on the Arkansas Home Builders
Association State Board of Directors and is our current
Chairman in 2023.

ARKANSASHOMEBUILDERS.ORG

W I T H  2  W A Y S  T O  S A V E
w h y  a r e n ' t  y o u  a  m e m b e r

https://hbarebates.com/ahba/


More than 65 builders and members of utility organizations took part in a March 14 energy roundtable
teleconference hosted by the U.S. Small Business Administration Office of Advocacy to air their strong
concerns about the Department of Energy’s (DOE) proposed rule to regulate energy conservation standards
for distribution transformers.
At a time when the home building industry is facing a severe shortage of electrical transformers, the proposed
rule would dictate that manufacturers increase the efficiency of distribution transformers by a mere tenth of a
percentage point. In order to achieve this nominal increase in efficiency, the proposed rule would require
manufacturers to transition to a different type of steel that would add months to a lengthy order cycle that
already takes more than 16 months to produce and deploy new transformers.
“I am very concerned that these new rules will make the supply issues we have with transformers even worse,”
said Rob Myers, immediate past president of the HBA of Greater Cleveland. “We can’t get the transformers we
need now. I would love to come to Washington and talk to these people and say, ‘Wake up. You are tying our
hands behind our back and we are the ones who house America.’”
Delaware builder Justin Olear told the SBA officials that “we don’t have enough transformers to keep us going
and that there are thousands of units in [his] state where home sales cannot be closed due to the transformer
shortages.
“The ripple effect of this is bad,” Olear continued. “People are backing out of contracts on homes that are
under construction. The focus needs to turn to production of transformers. We do not need to worry about
future efficiency at this point.”
“We have a terrible problem with sourcing and getting transformers,” added Bobby Cleveland, an apartment
developer in Georgia. “There’s an acute shortage of affordable housing, and I would be against anything that
will complicate the supply chain issues we’ve already got with transformers. The payback and benefit of this
kind of change is minuscule compared to the expense and damage this will cause.”
“This is a great discussion, but let's not stop here,” said NAHB First Vice Chairman Carl Harris. “We must
convene with DOE and the secretary of Commerce to show how this proposed rule will do damage to housing
attainability.”
NAHB will be sending comments to the DOE stating how this proposed rule will not only exacerbate the
current nationwide shortage of electrical transformers, but also fuel delays in home construction projects
across the country as well as aggravating the nation’s housing affordability crisis.

NAHB NEWS
BUILDERS SPEAK OUT AGAINST PROPOSED TRANSFORMER RULE



LEGISLATORS WRAPPED UP WEEK 9 OF THE LEGISLATIVE SESSION. GOVERNOR SARAH HUCKABEE
SANDERS SIGNED HER EDUCATION REFORM MEASURE THIS WEEK, OFFICIALLY ENACTING WHAT HAS
BEEN DESCRIBED BY MANY AS THE CORNERSTONE LEGISLATION OF THE SESSION. ANOTHER WIDELY
DEBATED AND HIGHLY-PUBLICIZED MEASURE, SB 295 TO AMEND THE STATE’S NET-METERING
PROGRAM, SENT TO THE GOVERNOR THIS WEEK FOR HER SIGNATURE. 
WITH THE COSTLY EDUCATION REFORM MEASURE NOW THROUGH THE PROCESS, LEGISLATORS ARE
BEGINNING TO LOOK MORE CLOSELY AT THE BUDGET, INCLUDING POSSIBLE TAX CUTS MEASURES.
DISCUSSION AROUND THOSE WILL LIKELY RAMP UP IN COMING WEEKS. ANOTHER MAJOR AND
MEASURE YET TO BE DEBATED IS A LONG-ANTICIPATED CRIMINAL JUSTICE REFORM/PUBLIC SAFETY
OMNIBUS BILL, WHICH IS EXPECTED TO BE FILED NEXT WEEK. IT WILL LIKELY INCLUDE SIGNIFICANT
REFORMS, ALONG WITH FUNDING FOR CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW STATE PRISON. 
IT LOOKS LIKE LEGISLATORS ARE ON TRACK TO WRAP UP THE SESSION IN EARLY APRIL. THEY WILL
RECESS FOR SPRING BREAK THE WEEK OF MARCH 20-MARCH 24, AND THEN THINGS WILL LIKELY MOVE
QUICKLY. 
OTHER BILLS ADVANCING THIS WEEK INCLUDED SENATE BILL 71 BY SEN. DAN SULLIVAN (R-
JONESBORO), TO BAN USE OF AFFIRMATIVE ACTION BY STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT ENTITIES
(INCLUDING SCHOOLS AND UNIVERSITIES). IT PASSED THE SENATE FLOOR WITH 18-12. PROPONENTS
SAY THE BILL WILL PREVENT THE STATE FROM “DISCRIMINATING” BASED ON RACE. OPPONENTS OF
THE BILL SAY IT WILL HAVE FAR-REACHING CONSEQUENCES, INCLUDING POSSIBLY FOR ENTITIES LIKE
THE STATE’S MINORITY HEALTH COMMISSION, OR THE AEDC WOMEN-OWNED BUSINESS DIVISION. 
HOUSE BILL 1401 BY REP. BURKES (R-LOWELL) REDUCES THE LENGTH OF TIME ABLE-BODIED ADULTS
CAN RECEIVE CERTAIN UNEMPLOYMENT ASSISTANCE FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE
SERVICES (DWS). IT CLEARED THE SENATE THURSDAY. THE PERIOD WOULD BE REDUCED FROM 24
MONTHS, TO 12 MONTHS FOR AN INDIVIDUAL TO RECEIVE ASSISTANCE FROM THE STATE’S TANF
PROGRAM. THE BILL ALLOWS DWS TO MAKE EXCEPTIONS TO THE TIME LIMIT. MEANWHILE, ALSO THIS
WEEK, REP. BURKES FILED A BILL TO REQUIRE DWS TO ENSURE AT LEAST FIVE “WORK SEARCH
CONTACTS” PER BUSINESS DAY FOR AN INDIVIDUAL MAKING A CLAIM FOR UNEMPLOYMENT
BENEFITS. THAT BILL WILL BE IN COMMITTEE NEXT WEEK.

AHBA
KEEPING OUR EYE ON THE 94TH ARKANSAS GENERAL ASSEMBLY

A WORD FROM OUR LOBBYIST; HARGRAVES CONSULTING



FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:
AARON CROWE

 SIMPSON STRONG-TIE
 SR. TERRITORY MANAGER

 501-860-5102 CELL






